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IMPORTANT NOTICE: LEAD SERVICE LINE INVENTORY RESULTS 
 
The City of Rockaway Beach has completed a comprehensive inventory of its water distribution 
system as part of the EPA’s Lead & Copper Rule revisions, effective December 16, 2021. We 
are pleased to inform you that no lead-based service lines were found within the system. 
 
To ensure accuracy in the inventory process, we employed a variety of identification methods, 
all of which are approved by the Oregon Health Authority (OHA): 
 
- Direct Physical Inspections: City staff assessed service line materials during regular tasks 
such as re-reads, turn-ons, turn-offs, and when responding to service leak reports. 
 
- Extensive Records Review: We analyzed historical service line and construction records. 
 
- Predictive Modeling: Using statistical and random sampling methods, we verified line 
materials throughout the system. 
 
If you have any questions, please contact Dan Emerson, Public Works Superintendent, at (503) 
374-0586 or by email at publicworks@corb.us.  
 
Thank you for helping us maintain a safe and reliable water distribution system. 
 


